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NASUCA Urges Congress to Consider Cost of Energy to Consumers;

Continue Funding Programs to Assist Limited and Fixed Income Consumers 
Washington, DC – February 14, 2013 - The National Association of State Utility Consumer Advocates told Congress today to consider the cost impacts of federal energy policies and continue adequately funding federal programs such as LIHEAP to ensure that energy prices are affordable for limited and fixed income consumers.
“Increases in energy bills can be difficult to absorb for many households, and particularly for low and moderate income households,” NASUCA President and Maryland People’s Counsel Paula Carmody told a Subcommittee of the House Oversight and Government Reform Committee hearing on the effects of rising energy costs on American families and employers. “Therefore we continue to urge policymakers to consider the cost impact on consumers as federal policies and programs are proposed and adopted, and to provide for the continuation and adequate funding of programs to ensure that households with limited and fixed incomes can maintain the essential electricity and gas services they need.”

While noting that NASUCA passed a resolution in 1990 supporting federal legislation to reduce carbon dioxide and other greenhouse gas emissions, Carmody said that a resolution passed last year urged the EPA “to establish compliance timelines that provide sufficient time to consider appropriate least cost responses so as to avoid rate shock to electric utility customers.”

Carmody also said that NASUCA supports fully funding LIHEAP and the Weatherization Assistance Program and has a “long tradition of support for the adoption of cost-effective energy efficiency programs for all consumers as a way of conserving valuable energy resources, reducing demand, and reducing customers’ utility bills.”
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About the National Association of State Utility Consumer Advocates (NASUCA)

NASUCA is a non-profit, national organization of more than 40 offices designated by state law to represent consumers in state and federal utility proceedings.  Find us on the web at www.nasuca.org.  
